Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Beaches and Coastal Systems
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
62B-33.005
General Criteria for Areawide and Individual Permits

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on May 28, 2024, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance or waiver pursuant to section 120.542, F.S. from 1380 Ocean Associates, LLC. The petition requested a variance from rule subsection 62B-33.005(13), F.A.C., which requires tinted glass or similar light control measures to be used for windows and doors which are visible from nesting areas of the beach. The property is located at 1380 South Ocean Boulevard, Pompano Beach, Florida. The petition has been assigned OGC #24-1743 and FDEP File #BO-845 M1.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Douglas Aarons, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 3522, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400; telephone (850)245-7672; e-mail Douglas.Aarons@floridadep.gov, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. If you have any questions, please call the Coastal Construction Line Program Office at (850)245-2094.
Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
